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	Westside Study Completes Public Scoping Meetings

Five Early Public Scoping meetings were held for the Westside Transit Corridor Extension Study over the last two weeks.  A total 369 people attended the meetings.  Of the 369, 102 people provided comments verbally and 70 comment forms were submitted at the meetings.  At a separate Agency Scoping meeting, 14 public agencies were represented.  The deadline for input during the early scoping phase of the study is November 1, 2007.  Besides commenting at the meetings, the public may provide input by mail, on-line and by phone.  At the request of the City of West Hollywood, Metro will be holding another community meeting prior to the end of comment period.  That meeting will be held on Monday, October 29, 6:00 p.m. at Plummer Park, 7377 Santa Monica Boulevard, West Hollywood.  Staff anticipates updating the Board on this Alternatives Analysis Study in early 2008 and presenting a final report and recommendation next summer.
Metro Impacted by Brush Fires

As a result of the brush fire burning in the Malibu area, Metro's Line 534 is continuing to operate from the West Los Angeles Transit Center (at Fairfax near the Santa Monica Freeway) only as far as Sunset Boulevard and Pacific Coast Highway in Pacific Palisades.  This will continue until further notice.  Metro's Division 6, operated by the Westside/Central Service Sector, has coordinated with our Bus Operations Control Center to have extra trippers available for the 534 Line if needed.  No other Metro service is impacted by this or other fires in the area and we have not been requested to provide any special service.

Reserve the Dates

Bark & Boo! Halloween Party at White Point Nature Preserve Opening Ceremony, Sunday, October 28, 2007, 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. – White Point Nature Preserve, San Pedro

The Palos Verdes Peninsula Land Conservancy is planning a community event at the White Point Nature Preserve in San Pedro with a Halloween themed opening ceremony.  The “Bark & Boo Halloween Party at the Preserve” will kick off the many recent enhancements to the Preserve including the opening of their new parking lot, new interpretive signs, and improved trails with benches and picnic tables.  The Conservancy will also unveil plans for a new nature center and demonstration garden, which will be completed next year.

Night of the Stars, Friday, November 2, 2007, 6:30 p.m. – Sheraton Universal Hotel, Universal City
A Night of Stars is an awards program for Metro’s “best of the best” transportation and maintenance personnel who have displayed dedication to safety, customer satisfaction and a commitment to exceeding expectations on the job.  Award recipients have been with Metro at least five years and meet an exceptionally stringent set of performance standards.

Board Members who wish to attend can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
Sixth Annual So. Cal. Transportation Summit – Mobility 21, Monday, November 5, 2007, 8:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m. –  Ontario Convention Center, Ontario, Ca

This event will bring together elected officials, transportation, business and community leaders to work together to build consensus and take action to address Southern California’s transportation challenges.
Board Members who wish to attend can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
VICA’s Annual Business Forecast Conference, Thursday, November 8, 2007, 9:30 a.m. – Universal City Hilton Hotel

VICA will be hosting their Annual Business Forecast Conference.  This event is the largest public policy conference in San Fernando Valley and always attracts more than 350 of the Valley’s top business leaders, public officials and media for a series of breakout sessions about the important business issues.  This year’s theme is: Economics & The Quality of Life.
Forty-Second Annual Fall CTA Conference and EXPO, Monday, November 12-14, Sheraton Park Hotel/Anaheim Convention Center, Anaheim, CA

The conference focuses exclusively on California transit issues and concerns.  The program, which is designed for all transit professionals, includes multi-track educational sessions on leadership, education, security and technology.
Seventh Annual Transit Safety and Security Roundtable, Wednesday, December 5-7, 2007, Sheraton Universal Hotel

This is a roundtable security conference co-hosted by both the Sheriff’s Department and Metro to provide a forum to discuss issues critical to the protection of transit passengers, employees and infrastructure.  This is an opportunity for transit agencies to share their ideas and concerns with their colleagues and federal representatives from the U.S. Departments of Homeland Security and Transportation.  Presentations and discussions include terrorism, anti-terrorism initiatives, training, grants, technology, safety, communications, and all-hazards emergency response & planning.
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